

# MARAGO ON ROUNG LAKO HOLDINS MOMINY NOWS PAIS

www.villageofroundlakeheights.org

January 2016

Dear Residents:

I hope everyone had a happy and safe holiday! I would like to say thank you to all the residents that participated in the house decorating contest and the winners are:

1st place 2332 Prairie Trail, 2nd place 2376 Lotus Drive, 3rd place 2285 Iroquois Lane and honorable mention 1800 Tomahawk Trail and 909 Black Cherry Lane. We received many generous donations for our annual food drive which was another great success. I wanted to mention that Catholic Charities, located adjacent to St. Joseph's Church at 116 N. Lincoln in Round Lake invites families to a free supper every 2nd Wednesday of the month. Space is limited, reservations are appreciated. Please contact their office 847-782-4117. Lake County Public Works will be increasing the County's sewer rates. You will notice the change effective on your February statement. The rate will increase from \$3.51 to \$3.67.

I wish all the residents a happy and healthy New Year!

-Terrance Lumpkins, Mayor

### Senior Corner

Your success and happiness lies in you. Resolve to keep happy, and your joy and you shall form an invincible host against difficulties.

Helen Keller

Please remember to update "Vial of Life" pick up new forms at the Village Hall

#### Prevent Carbon Monoxide Poisoning

Using a fireplace, gas heater or lanterns can lead to carbon monoxide poisoning.

Ensure your safety by checking the batteries on your carbon monoxide detector and buying an updated one if you need to.

The most important tip to keep in mind during the colder months is to ask for help.



Thursday, December  $31^{st} - 9am-1pm$ Friday, January  $1^{st} - CLOSED$ Saturday, January  $2^{nd} - CLOSED$ 

## **SNOW**

Please don't throw snow onto a street or roadway that has already been cleared and/or treated with salt. Snow deposited in the roadway after the plows finished creates a safety hazard for motorists and pedestrians when it turns to compacted ice or freezes and causes damage to vehicles.

Thank you for your cooperation.



#### HOLIDAY LIGHT RECYCLING

Solid Waste Agency of Lake County, IL www.swalco.org

SWALCO will collect and recycle any of your broken or unwanted holiday lights (LEDS and incandescent) and extensions cords free of charge.

No wreaths, garland or other decorations with lights attached.

Visit the website or call 847-336-9340 for more information on the program.



#### Holiday Lights

Holiday lights are designed for temporary use and should not be more than 90 days per NEC Code 527.3B to prevent hazards and safety issues.

# \*\*THE VILLAGE HALL IS STILL COLLECTING POP TABS FOR THE RONALD MCDONALD HOUSE\*\*

#### **License Plate Renewal Information**

The Secretary of State's office is suspending the mailing of vehicle registration renewal reminder notices. By suspending this service the state will save approximately \$450,000 per month. Vehicle owners are encouraged to be mindful of their registration status. Motorists can sign up to receive reminder notices electronically by email.

www.cyberdriveillinois.com